City of Haines Newsletter
January 2017
Welcome to your City’s newsletter. In an attempt for better communication, your Mayor, City Council and City employees would like to give updates and announcements for the benefit of the citizens. The newsletter is now posted on the City web site at: www.cityofhainesor.org.  
Happy New Year

The City of Haines would like to wish everyone a very Happy New Year! 
Office Closures

We would like to apologize for any inconvenience that the recent unexpected office closures due to weather conditions may have caused. 
Holiday Office Schedule
Monday January 2nd is a legal holiday and the Haines City Hall will be closed. January 2nd is a legal holiday because the actual holiday is on a Sunday. Post offices, banks and other government office will also be closed.
Snow Plowing
Thank you to City employee Doug Schneider, Mayor Jim Brown and volunteer Babe Deardorff for their faithful snow plowing during our recent storms, they have done an amazing job of keeping the streets open. Please remember to store your garbage can on your private property except for garbage pickup day. 
Cold Weather Reminders

Please remember to leave your cold water dripping during extremely cold temperature to keep pipes from freezing. 

Railroad Crossings

Use extreme caution when crossing the railroad tracks. There have been several vehicles get stuck on the tracks because of the buildup of snow and ice. The City is not allowed to maintain the crossings, it is the Union Pacific Railroad's responsibility. If you get stuck on the tracks get out your car and away from the tracks and call 911. To report an emergency situation concerning the railroad please call their emergency hotline number at 888-877-7267.  Be sure to explain that you are in Haines, Oregon and name the crossing as either the Anthony Lakes Hwy crossing or the Third Street crossing, remember you are most likely talking to someone in Omaha, Nebraska. Only call for an emergency situation.
Oath of Office

At the January 10, 2017 City Council meeting the newly elected officials will be sworn into office. Mayor: Jim Brown, Councilors: Lisa Whited, Connie Pound Lewis and Ken Bain. 

Landfill Schedule
The Landfill is open the First and Third Saturdays of the month. The hours of operation are 9:00 am to 1:00 pm. The Landfill will be open January 7th  and January 21st this month. Other closures are possible due to weather conditions so please check for updates at 541-856-3366 and press #2 for Landfill. 
2017 Dog License/ATV License
It is time to purchase your 2017 Dog License and 2017 ATV License. The 2016 Dog License and ATV License expire December 31, 2016. 
It is a requirement to have your dog(s) licensed with the City of Haines. If you have unlicensed dog(s) you are in violation of the City's Dog Ordinance and could be subject to a fine. Licenses can be purchased at City Hall, please bring proof of current rabies vaccination. 
In order to ride an ATV on City Streets it must be licensed with the City. Licenses can be purchased at City Hall for $5.00 and must be renewed annually. 
Meeting Information
The next Council Meeting will be held Tuesday, January 10, 2017 at 6:00 pm.  Thank you for reading and until next time, enjoy living in Haines.
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